
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

August 1, 2023 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“Federal Research and Development in Support of Domestic  

Manufacturing and United States Jobs” 

This executive order would further the efforts of this Administration to build strong, 
resilient supply chains by encouraging the use of domestic manufacturing in the 
production of goods that rely upon cutting-edge technologies developed, in part, through 
federally funded research and development (R&D). Implementing this executive order 
would have no impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. This executive 
order would drive agencies’ efforts to expand the production of new technologies in the 
United States and modernize reporting requirements to document where and by whom 
such technologies are utilized. Implementing this executive order would have no impact 
on mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the 
Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2023. The 
agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include the Departments of 
Defense, Agriculture, Commerce, Health and Human Services, Homeland Security, 
Energy, and Transportation, as well as the National Aeronautics and Space 
Administration and the National Science Foundation.  


